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Sent: 11 August 2015 22:35

To: Planning

Cc: Tim Owens

Subject: Planning Applications 2015/4179/P, 2015/4157/P and 2015/4053/P 

 

 

Dear Ms. English, 

 

I am writing in respect of applications 2015/4179/P, 2015/4157/P and 2015/4053/P made recently for 8 

Pilgrim's Lane.   I have been away for a number of weeks and have not yet had time to fully review these 

applications. I will be responding in detail in due course. 

 

I would however like to make a number of observations: 

 

Firstly, I have not received any communication from Camden regarding these applications. I presume there 

will be a consultation process, especially given the large amount of objections to the prevailing application. 

 

Secondly, I would like to stress that I strongly feel that the existing appeal should be withdrawn before 

Camden wastes any further time reviewing these new applications. 

 

Thirdly, I would also like to reiterate my concerns about the insufficiency of the information provided to 

support the current application (that is the subject of the prevailing appeal).  I do not believe these new 

applications should be reviewed until they satisfy the information criteria stipulated under Camden's 

basement guidance. 

 

Lastly, I believe the applicant is trying to avail of permitted development rules in national planning 

legislation. As a designated conservation area, I do not believe such rules apply. 

 

Pleas advise on the status of these applications and your comments on my  observations. 

 

I look forward to hearing from you. 

 

Best wishes 

 

Tim O wens 

6 Pilgrim's Lane 

London NW3 1SL 

 


